TOWN OF LANGDON
APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES
April 10th, 2023
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Nate.
Present: Devin Gallagher, Nathan Chaffee, Katie Gallagher
The Minutes of the Meeting of March 27th, 2023 were unanimously accepted with corrections. (Devin/Nate 3-0)
Visitors: Virginia Foote, Resident Michael Marshalek,  and Tax Collector Andrea Cheeney
Virginia Foote, Emergency Management Director had come in with a Grant form for the Chair of the Selectmen to sign so that Southwest Regional Planning could help us with our Hazard Mitigation Plan which is due to be updated this year. However, Lisa Murphy is leaving Southwest at the end of the week and no one has yet been hired so she is not sure when the Plan will get done. She will be in touch with the Selectmen when she finds out.
Michael Marshalek requested that the Board go into Executive Session with him and the Tax Collector Andrea Cheeney. Nate made the motion to go into executive session citing RSA 91:A, C3 and Devin seconded the motion. The Board went into Executive Session at 7:14 pm. The Board voted to come out of Executive Session at 7:37 pm.
Andrea Cheeney, Tax Collector went over the properties that could be deeded in July and what was happening as far as payment.
Old Business:
1. Virginia Foote to get signature on Grant form – As per above discussion
2. Shirley Stocker will need to be put on the payroll as Primex offers no category for outside contractors with no insurance. She will be given the paperwork to fill out before next Month.
3. Discussion with Andrea on properties that could be deeded in July as per above.
4. A motion was made and seconded (Nate/Katie 3-0) to have Devin be this year’s member of the Select Board to be on the Planning Board.
5. A motion was made and seconded (Devin/Katie 3-0) to have Katie be this year’s member of the Select Board to be on the Heritage Commission.
6. The Select Board signed a letter for the Langdon Congregation Church to use in applying for a Grant to repair the church.
7. Next week Kevin Beal will be coming in to discuss the employment letter that the Selectmen have proposed and the County Commissioners are coming to discuss their 2023 budget.
New Business:
1. The Selectmen signed Orders
2. The Selectmen signed Payroll
3. Signed the MS-232

Devin made a motion and Nate seconded the motion to adjourn at 8:30 pm (Devin/Nate 3-0)
Respectfully submitted by Linda Christie. 
